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Cornwall Councillor update for Probus 22/2/24 

 

20mph and A390. 

You will have noticed now that some works have started on the 20mph limit in Probus.  So 

far this has been removal of white line road signage and erecting of poles for the new 

20mph signage.  I met with Adam O’Neill yesterday to discuss the progress and some parts 

of the new limit will be introduced over the new few weeks although not all. 

The traffic calming measures are still being re-drawn and are currently with the Road Safety 

Team, as previously reported.  However, he does expect these to be ready sometime in 

March and he will share these with me asap, I will, of course, share them with the Parish 

Clerk asap. 

It is likely that the traffic calming measures will be built in May. 

I wanted to also just update following some residents concerns raised with me recently 

following the accident at the Trevorva junction A390.  When there is an accident on that 

junction residents have two concerns, the impact of the closure of the bypass on the village 

and that there should be further road safety measures implemented at the junction.  I do, of 

course, share these. 

I have asked for a Road Safety review of the bypass as the last was undertaken in February 

2021.  I have received a response from Viv Bidgood, Highways Manager as below: 

I understand the most up-to-date accident site listing is being compiled and will be issued 

shortly, so we will be able to understand where this junction sits in the overall scheme of 

things shortly. I will provide an update when the list has been issued. 

I will continue to pursue all options once the accident site listing is completed and will keep 

you informed. 

 

Waste Collection 

Most of Probus will see their new bins arrive, as part of the new waste collection service, in 

January 2025.  A small number of streets in the village, The Green for instance have received 

theirs already due to the different collection routes. 

If anyone is concerned, please direct them to the CC “My Area” page or ask them to give me 

a call. 

 

Surface Strips in the Square 

Myself and Maria continue to pursue this and Kate Dixon, Cormac has told me that this 

should be rectified shortly.  I will continue to chase this and will report back again. 
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